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November/December 2018   Principal: Mrs. Chantal Alcox 

Assistant Principal: Mr. Chris Saunders 

Principal’s News – ​Social Emotional Learning 
Our students’ social and emotional well being are truly important. I want to share with you some of the Social 
Emotional Learning (SEL) work that our school counselors have been providing. Please see the links below for 
additional information. 
 
In September, second grade students reviewed Kelso’s Choices for conflict resolution. In October, they were 
introduced to The Zones of Regulation self-regulation tool. In November, they focused specifically on the “Red 
Zone” and anger management strategies. 
 
Third grade began the year learning about the importance of healthy friendships. Next, they received a review 
of The Zones of Regulation. Most recently, they learned how to handle peer conflict and make safe and healthy 
word choices.  
 
Fourth graders started the year with a review on bullying. October brought the topic of growth mindset and 
learning from mistakes. Recently lessons have been focused on using kind words and showing empathy.  
 
Fifth graders learned about the importance of cooperation and team building. They also learned about 
identifying healthy coping skills vs. unhealthy coping skills to go along with Red Ribbon Week. This past 
month, they learned about bullying prevention and the misuse of worrisome words such as “I want to harm 
myself” or “I want to harm someone else.” Students were educated on the seriousness of this language. 
 
Both school counselors, Mrs. Houle and Mrs. Garner, have also recently attended workshops on childhood 
trauma, the Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) Study, and self-regulation techniques. It is our goal to 
continue to partner our work with you in support of our students, your children. 
 
Parent Resources:  
Kelso's Choices 
the Zones of 
Regulation 
Red Ribbon Week 
The ACE's Study 
 

https://kelsoschoice.com/free-resources/for-parents/
http://www.zonesofregulation.com/learn-more-about-the-zones.html
http://www.zonesofregulation.com/learn-more-about-the-zones.html
http://redribbon.org/about/
https://vetoviolence.cdc.gov/apps/phl/resource_center_infographic.html


 

Health News 
The school year always brings a few cases of lice and this year is no exception. Hearing the word lice often 
makes children and parents scared, but I hope that you will find the information below helpful to remove any 
myths you may have heard about lice.  I have also included the steps we follow when a student is found to 
have lice. 
 
Quick Facts about Lice: 
 
ᾛ Lice do not jump or fly 
ᾛ Aren’t found on dogs or pets 
ᾛ Are not a sign of unclean people or homes 
ᾛ Most transfers of lice come from sleepovers, not from school 
ᾛ The State of NH Department of Health and Human Services no longer recommends mass screenings 

for lice, nor is it recommended to exclude children identified with lice 
 
If a student is found to have lice, the parent will be notified and will be advised on a treatment.  Siblings of the 
students as well as students that they spend significant time with will be checked at school and the student 
identified with lice will continue to be monitored to assure that the lice has resolved after treatment.   
 
WE DO RECOMMEND THAT YOU: 
ᾛ Check your own children’s heads periodically. 
ᾛ If you question that something looks different, but aren’t sure, please call me and  
ᾛ I would be happy to check for you.  
ᾛ Wash his/her bedding with hot water and use a dryer. 
ᾛ Non-washable items can be put in a HOT dryer for 20 minutes 
ᾛ Things that cannot be washed or dried can be sealed in a plastic bag for two weeks, the duration of the 

life cycle of the lice. 
ᾛ Soak combs of brushes for 1hour using rubbing alcohol, Lysol, or wash with soap and hot (130F) 

water. 
 
WE RECOMMEND THAT YOU DONôT: 
ᾛ Treat to “prevent” lice, as this does not work and makes lice harder to treat due to over-treatment. 
ᾛ Treat entire households of uninfected family members. 
ᾛ Use pesticide sprays for the house 

 
HOW TO IDENTIFY LICE: 

*Lice nits are tiny, plump, pearl gray colored; oval-shaped specks attached to the hair and cannot be 
easily moved (as could specks of dandruff) 

*Adult lice are less than 1/8-inch long and are usually light brown in color 
 
IF YOU FIND LICE:  
ᾛ Notify the school nurse.   I would also recommend that you call the parents of children your student 

spends significant time with (especially sleepovers) so they can be checked for lice as well.  This is the 
best way to stop the cycle of re-infestation. 

ᾛ Options for treatment of lice include the following: 
 

‚ Lice Freee! is an over-the-counter brand, non-toxic, chemical & pesticide free head lice             
treatment that uses the naturally occurring mineral, sodium chloride (salt), to effectively kill head              
lice and nits. It is safe for children six months and older yet strong enough for adults too! Lice                   
Freee is available at Walmart, Walgreens, Dollar General and Hannaford.  

‚ There are several over-the-counter (OTC) name brand products which include A-200 Pronto,            
R&C, Rid and Triple X that all contain the active ingredient Pyrethrins. Pyrethrins are natural               



extracts from the chrysanthemum flower. Though safe and effective, pyrethrins only kill crawling             
lice, not unhatched nits.  

‚ Nix is another commonly available OTC medication contains the active ingredient Permethrins.            
Permethrins are safe and effective and may continue to kill newly hatched lice for several days                
after treatment.  

➢ Although these products will kill lice, none will kill 100% of the nits. Nit removal after                
shampooing may be time-consuming and difficult due to their firm attachment to the hair. A               
solution of vinegar and water may help make removal easier. Special, fine-tooth combs can be               
used to aid in nit removal. A daily nit check for the next ten days is advisable. (Note: Excessive                   
treatments are unnecessary and can be dangerous. If re-infestation has occurred you should             
contact the school nurse for evaluation prior to treating a second time.)  

 
By working together I am hopeful that we can keep everyone healthy. 
 
If you would like more information regarding head lice feel free to call me at school and you can also obtain 
information from the New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services, Communicable Disease 
Control Section at 1-800-852-3345 ext 4496, or  the websites: www.dhhs.state.nh.gov, or www.cdc.gov . 
 
Healthfully yours, 
 
Melissa Goulet, BSN, RN 
Certified School Nurse III 
Heron Pond Elementary 
Phone 603-673-1811 
Melissa.Goulet@milfordk12.org 

 

Circus! 
Children, parents, grandparents, brothers and sisters all enjoyed an afternoon of circus performances on 
Saturday, November 17, 2018. The young performers showed off their talents. From high flying silk acts and 
juggling, to balancing on unicycles, the students of Flying Gravity Circus truly inspired the audience.  Not only 
did the audience applaud their physical abilities, but they also appreciated their teamwork and concentration 
abilities. 

 

 

http://www.dhhs.state.nh.gov/
http://www.cdc.gov/


Art Happenings 
Hundreds of Heron Pond Students will sweetly touch the lives of our Service men and women who are far 
away from home this holiday season.  Many second, third and fourth graders designed greeting cards and 
wrote thoughtful messages to our Troops.  “Holiday Cards 4 Our Military- N.H. Challenge,” a Governor 
supported initiative organized by Laura Landerman-Garber, will send these cards to each of the five branches 
of our military stationed around the globe.  We can be proud of our Heron Pond youth who will put smiles on 
faces thousands of miles away, spreading joy this holiday season. 

 
 

STEAM Happenings 
Robotics 

Our school’s first Lego League teams took part in their first tournament in November.  We had three teams 
take part.  Everyone had fun and learned a lot!  All of the teams will be continuing their work for a spring 
tournament. 

The fifth grade Vex IQ team is preparing for their first tournament in January.  We are excited with our robot 
build and look forward to meeting other teams. 

Our Wonder League teams have begun to work on their challenge.  Students are programming their first 
mission to have their Dash robot draw a constellation.  Future missions will include exploring the ocean floor 
and collecting samples. 

Hour of Code 

Many students participated in Hour of Code during Computer Science Week, 
December 10 - 14.  During the week students had a chance to try “unplugged’ 
activities which helped to make the connection to writing computer code.  After trying 
the unplugged activities, students were able to try coding using block coding in the 



http://www.code.org/

